


7. Ambassador Shingiro, the Permanent Representative of Burundi, underlined in his statement 

that the EAC-led dialogue process continues and that a new dialogue round is being prepared. He 

gave examples for the continuous constructive cooperation between the Government of Burundi 

and international and regional organisations, namely the UN, EAC and ICGLR. Ambassador 

Shingiro also highlighted that the security situation has considerably improved and that a high 

number of refugees had returned to Burundi in 2016 and 2017. 



12. A number of delegates enquired about the prospects of constitution amendment, and stressed 

their concern on the potential impact on the spirit of the Arusha Accord. Other delegates noted that 


